
The first meeting of the Florida Migrant 

Parent Advisory Council (FMPAC) for the 

2017-2018 school year took place at the 

Rosen Centre Hotel in Orlando, Florida 

on January 19 & 20, 2018. Maria Segura 

welcomed members and called the meet-

ing to order; eleven members attended. 

The agenda and minutes from the previ-

ous meeting were approved. The next 

meeting will be March 23 & 24, 2018 in 

Tampa, Florida. 

 

Presentation/Workshops 
 

Parent Input for Comprehensive 
Needs Assessment (CNA) and Service 
Delivery Plan 

Margarita Di Salvo 

Education Specialist 

Mrs. Di Salvo provided 
parent members infor-
mation about the mi-
grant program and 
asked parents to give 
their input of what is working and what 
needs improvement. 
 

Understanding and Preparing your 
students for State Assessments 

John Padilla 
Orange County   

 Mr. Padilla went over 
the classroom set up: 
which is one of the ma-
jor change in education. 
He discussed the differ-
ent assessments the stu-

dents are taking. He also gave members 
ideas on how to prepare students for these 
assessments.  
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President 
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Laura Beltran 
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Homero Nava 

Secretary 

Polk County 

 

America Sainz 

Alternate Secretary 

Miami-Dade County 

 

 

Dr. Maria I. Pouncey 
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Working with Out of School Youth 
Mirna Rivera 
Hillsborough County 

Mrs. Rivera gave members a presentation on 
how to assist out of school youth. She pro-
vided members with resources available for 
out of school youth, depending on their 
needs. 

 

Parenting Counts: Rough Day 

Dr. Maria Pouncey 
FMPAC Coordinator 

Dr. Pouncey gave members a presentation 
on the way adults handle stress could affect 
the way their children handle stress. She 
demonstrated the effects of repeated stress 
on infants and young children. 
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By County  

Alachua 

Rosa Roque 

Collier 

Maria Segura 

Hillsborough 

Felix Jose 

Miami -Dade 

America Sainz 

Dahlia Peña 

Pasco 

Laura Beltran 

Polk  

Homero Nava 

Putnam 

Anayeli Hernandez 

Volusia 

Adela Ramirez 

 

FMPAC District  

Members by County 

Collier 

Dora Agado 

Miami -Dade  

Martha Torres 

Putnam 

Lucia Valdivia 

Suwannee  

Naela Jimenez  

Volusia 

Jennipher Nieves 
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Message from the FMPAC President: 
 
Hello Members, 

First I want to thank Dr. Maria Pouncey and her team for taking time and 
preparing this very successful meeting. I would also like to  acknowledge 
the presenters who shared information that we can use in our counties. A 
welcome to our new President-Elect, Laura Beltran and new Secretary, 
Homero Nava. The new representatives Dora Agado and Jennipher Nieves. 
Thank you very much for sharing in this council. As well, to all the 
members who were present at our first FMPAC meeting of the 2017-18 
school year. It is a pleasure to serve you. I hope this year brings a lot of 
learning to help our children and share our goals of achievements. 
 
Thank you,  
Maria Segura 
President 


